On Tuesday, February 25, 2014, at the Stockton City Hall, Mayor Chris Parker called to order the Stockton City Council meeting at 7:00 P.M. Council members in attendance were Jack Roberts, Neil Hjelmeland, Chad Wangen and Lisa Gibbs.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Public Voice Forum: Neil Hjelmeland stated that Chad Larson did a terrific job on plowing after this last snowfall. Mayor Parker brought up that the Lewiston Police Chief will be leaving soon, and maybe the City could split the cost of a cop with Lewiston.

Minutes: Mayor Parker asked the Clerk Winchester follow up with MN Energy on the Natural Gas. Lisa Gibbs made a motion to accept the February 11, 2014 minutes, with a second from Jack Roberts. Motion passed unanimously.

## **OLD BUSINSESS**

Mayo Parking: Mayo Clinic will be closing the Goodview stop for the Rochester Bus lines. They were told to park in Wal-Mart, beginning on March 3<sup>rd</sup>. Concerns were for the Stockton riders getting a parking spot in the City's lot, and if they could park in the City's big lot for overflow. Chad Larson stated they do pay to ride the bus, costs depend upon where their stop is. Lisa Gibbs brought up that the City could permit those living in Stockton to use the lot and have the remaining tickets or towed, but then the ordinance would need to be rewritten for this condition. Chad Larson brought up pulling the basketball hoops, and building a new court and let them park on the south side of the big lot. Mayor Parker will follow-up with his contact to see how many more will be parking here.

Lisa Gibbs made a motion to close the Stockton City Council meeting, with a second from Neil Hjelmeland. Motion passed unanimously, meeting adjourned at 7:23 P.M.